
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1190 
 

Asked on 11 December 2024 
 

MR B MELLISH ASKED MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE SERVICES 
(HON T NICHOLLS)— 
 
QUESTION 
 
With reference to Page 2 of the Minister’s Charter Letter— 
Will the Minister advise if the government’s policy of ‘using real-time health data to 
drive resources and staff to where they are needed’, will involve Queensland Health 
staff being instructed to work across multiple sites within the Hospital and Health 
Service? 
 
ANSWER 
 
The Queensland Government is committed to delivering transparent and up-to-date 
information about what is happening in our hospitals as part of the Government’s 100 
Day Plan.  
Real-time reporting will make the health system more transparent and accountable, 
helping healthcare practitioners and consumers make more informed decisions about 
their care.  
This data will help drive resources and staff to where they are needed from a systems 
planning perspective, rather than day-to-day rostering. 
There will be no change to the operational control of hospitals over rostering and 
staffing decisions. 


